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avodot hakodesh 
(ministries) 
avon ketz(final 
punishment) 
avon(iniquity, offense, 
sin, wickedness, guilt 
of wrongdoing, 
punishment for guilt, 
punishment for being 
sinful) 
avoneinu(our iniquities) 
avonot HaOlam Hazeh(sins 
of this world) 
avonot rishonim(former 
iniquities) 
avonot(iniquities, 
punishments) 
avonotechem (your 
iniquities)  
avonoteinu (our 
iniquities) 
avot(fathers) 
Avot(Patriarchs, the 
Patriarchs) 
avoteicha 
(your fathers) 
Avoteihem (their 
fathers) 
avrech (bow down) 
ayil haechad(one ram) 
ayil hamillu'im(ram of 
ordination) 
ayil millu'im(ram of 
ordination) 
ayin hamayim(spring of 
waters) 
ayin yamin(right eyes) 
ayin(eye, spring, well) 
ayir(young donkey) 
Ayn Eloheihem(Eye of 
their G-d) 
ayn oseh tov(there is 
none that doeth good) 
ayyalot(deer) 
az(then) 
aza(certain) 
Azah(Gaza) 
Azarah HaGedolal(the 
Great Temple Courtyard 
area) 
azreini(help me) 
azuv(free) 
Azuvah("Forsaken") 
Azzah(Gaza) 
Azzati(Gazathites) 
b'bayit(at home) 
b'chol(all over) 
b'chol haOlam(all over 
the world) 
b'chol lvavchem(with all 
your heart) 
b'derech hatevah 
(naturally) 
b'elah(in a tree/oak 
tree) 
b'hishshafto(when he is 
judged, brought to 
trial) 
b'keri(contrary, 
hostile) 

b'mishmar(in custody, in 
the custody ward, under 
watch) 
b'nei habasar(children 
of the flesh/old 
humanity without 
hitkhadshut) 
b'nei HaElohim(children 
of G-d) 
b'nei HaHavtachah 
(children of the 
promise) 
b'nei mavet(sons of 
death, deserving of 
death) 
b'ri'ah(creation) 
b'roshim(cypress wood) 
b'seder(in order) 
b'shalom(peaceably) 
b'sheker(falsely) 
b'Shem Kadsho(in His 
holy Name) 
b'Shem Yehoshua(in 
Yehoshua’s name)  
b’shem(by name) 
b’Shimcha(in Thy Name) 
b’sinah(in hatred) 
b’tefillah(in prayer) 
b'tzedek(in righteous- 
ness) 
b'yirah(with fear) 
ba'al af(angry man) 
ba'al chemah(ill-
tempered man) 
Ba'al Chemah(L-rd of 
Wrathful Fury) 
ba'al gaavah(a haughty 
person) 
ba'al habor(owner of the 
pit) 
ba'al hashor(owner of 
the ox) 
ba'al kanaf(bird) 
ba'al machlokes 
(quarrelsome person) 
ba'al mashchit(master of 
destruction) 
ba'al melitzot 
(rhetorician, fine 
talker) 
ba'al mezimmot(master of 
schemes) 
ba'al nefesh(man given 
to gluttony) 
ba'al tzavva'a(testator, 
person who makes the 
will) 
ba'al(husband, married 
of a husband, leader, 
chief man) 
ba'alat habais (the 
mistress of the house) 
ba’alat keshafim(the 
mistress of sorceries) 
ba'alat ov(medium, a 
person with a familiar 
spirit) 
ba'alei ga'avah 
(conceited, haughty 
persons) 

ba'alei hashpa'ah(people 
of influence) 
ba'alei Ke'ilah(citizens 
of Ke'ilah) 
ba'alei khitzim(archers) 
ba'alei zchus 
(privileged) 
ba'alim(husbands) 
ba'ar(a boorish, 
ignorant person, brutish 
person, senseless 
person, dolt) 
ba'aretz(in the ground, 
on the ground) 
ba'avur(because of, on 
account of this) 
ba'boker(in the morning) 
ba'erev(in the evening) 
ba'seter(in secret) 
ba’tzolen  
(pay, reimbursement) 
baal teshuva(person who 
turns to G-d in 
repentance) 
baal(husband, owner) 
baalei hamum(the maimed) 
Babel HaGedolah(Babylon 
the Great) 
baboker baboker(morning 
by morning) 
baboker(at morning) 
baca(weeping) 
bachar(chosen) 
bachir(elect One, chosen 
one) 
bachor(one being chosen) 
bachotz(outside) 
bachur oseh milchamah 
(chosen men, which were 
warriors) 
bachur(chosen one) 
bachutz(in the street) 
baderech(on a mission, 
on the way/road) 
badinen (serving) 
BaGad(What Good 
Fortune!) 
bahlt(since) 
bailus(sovereignty, 
ownership, dominion) 
bais (house, dynasty) 
Bais Ach'av(House of 
Ahab) 
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